Center Township
Board of Supervisors
September 12, 2023

Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, September 12,
2023 at 5:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Harry D. Gillispie, Chairman,
Paul Cook, Vice Chairman, Daniel R. Stoneking, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Dave
Brendel was the only visitor.

Paul made a motion to approve the minutes of the August business meeting as read. Dan seconded and
the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Dan seconded and the motion was carried
unanimously.

Mr. Brendel stated that there still have been no sightings of the spotted lantern fly in our area.

Clean Up Days will be held on Thursday, October 12" and Friday, October 13 from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00
p.m. and on Saturday, October 14™ from 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. Tires and electronics will still be
accepted.

The code enforcement report was read. Fines have been paid by three companies for weight limit
violations in the past month, one has been forwarded to the magistrate’s office for non-payment and
three other notices have been sent this month.

For the engineering report, permitting is pending for the proposed Grinnage Run bridge replacement.

Paul made a motion to adopt Resolution 4-2023 for the application of the Statewide Local Share
Account grant application for the sewer expansion project. Dan seconded and the motion was carried
unanimously.

Paul made a motion to set Trick or Treat for Tuesday, October 31% from 6:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.
Dan seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to advertise for bids for the sale of the 2015 Ford F550 dump truck. Sealed bids
will be received until 12:00 p.m. on October 10" at which time they will be opened and read. Dan
seconded and the motion was carried unanimously. Advertisements will be placed in the Observer
Reporter and on Municibid.

There was discussion by the board regarding having a road side tire cleanup using high school students
who could benefit from the required community service hours. It was agreed to table the discussion
until more information was gathered.

Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Dan and the meeting was adjourned at 5:18
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